WEST WRATTING VILLAGE HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
Minutes of the AGM held on Monday 12th December, 2016
Present: 
Mike Rowland


Anne Catchpole 



Diana Edwards


Mick Lock



Becky Gilley




John Horsfield



Mira Nichols 


Hanneke Okkenhaug


Sisse McCall
	
1.
	Welcome and Apologies: The Chairman welcomed the Committee and Sisse McCall. Apologies for absence were received from Maggie Attewell, Sherry O’Donovan, Nigel Heath and Ben Willcocks. 


	2.
	Minutes of 2015 AGM: The Minutes of the AGM held on 14th December 2015 were proposed by Mira Nichols and seconded by John Horsfield as an accurate report of the proceedings.  The Chairman took the opportunity to apologise for the length of his report last year; it had been a busy year!


	3.
	Matters Arising:  All were dealt with in the Chairman’s Report or under the agenda headings.


	4.
	Chairman’s Report:

Overall we have had another good year, and a less exciting one than the last! 
The hall continues to be well used. Our regular activities, including Keep Fit, T’ai Chi, FitSteps, and the Saturday Café, are thriving. In addition, Friday Bridge and Over 60s have continued to support us in their use of the hall. Elections and Cycle Club events make welcome and important contributions to our income.
Our finances remain healthy, helped by a private donation of £1000 from Mrs Barbara Moulton.  We are very grateful to her for this very generous and totally unexpected leaving present!
January saw the completion of the major refurbishment of the toilet block, substantially improving the facilities, including a much needed modernisation of the disabled toilet.  Subsequently we experienced a problem of swelling and sticking of the new toilet doors on a couple of occasions.  This was swiftly dealt with by the contactors, Godfrey & Hicks, at no extra cost to us, and is not expected to recur.
The old derelict and dangerous brick outhouse, formerly a toilet, has been demolished, and the site cleared, leaving us the option of erecting a much needed storage facility at some stage in the future. 
Next on our hit list is redecoration and refurbishment in the Committee Room and Kitchen. The lighting in the Committee Room has been upgraded and thanks to the voluntary efforts of Mick Lock, Diana Wallace and John Horsfield, painting the walls and ceiling has already improved its appearance.  Because of the time involved we have agreed to pay a contractor to complete this redecoration.  We have also agreed that the floor covering in both rooms should be replaced and that a non-adhesive covering seems most appropriate, given the characteristics of the underlying floor.  This flooring is expected to cost between £2 and £3K, preferably covered by a fresh grant!
Regarding specific functions, I must again thank Maggie Attewell for continuing to manage the bookings, including maintaining the records on the village web-site calendar.
Thanks to Mick Lock who has taken over from Diana Wallace as our Hon Treasurer. They have worked closely together for a smooth transition in the management of our financial affairs. 
Nigel Heath has been consistently helpful in advising on maintenance issues and Diana has also continued to work on important technical aspects, including ensuring that the various necessary inspections have been carried out. Thank you, both.
I am very grateful to Anne Catchpole, our Hon Secretary, who has unfailingly supported me in my role as Chairman.  Any shortcomings are mine, not hers!
Because of work schedules, Ben Willcocks has been unable to attend most of our meetings but has continued to ensure that our grass and hedges have been kept well cut. In this he has been kindly helped by Diana, John Gilley and Simon Anderson. I am very grateful to them all.
Jenny Knowelden has continued to do a great job cleaning the premises, checking and intervening far more often than the monthly cycle that was originally asked of her.  She has been a welcome presence in many of our meetings.  
My thanks to the loyal and supportive members of our Village Hall Management Committee, who have contributed so much to the running of our Village Hall.



	5.
	Treasurer’s Report: Mick Lock circulated a summary of the accounts for the period 1st October 2015 to 30th September 2016. They show hall income for the year (excluding donations and grants) of £2,959. Donations and grants amounted to £41,056. We earnt £26.83 interest. Normal outgoings were £2,261. £44,309 was spent on refurbishment projects.  Cash and bank total was £8,414. The accounts were independently examined by Clive Parry. Income has fallen slightly because Zumba has been cancelled, and the toilet block refurbishment meant we had to turn away a couple of bookings. Nevertheless, the finances remain healthy. Mick thanked Diana for her help with the handover of Treasurer duties.  


	6.

7.
	Review of Policy Documents: As we have had no cause to amend  any of our policy documents: Equal Opportunities Policy, Vulnerable Adult and Child Protection Policy and Conflict of Interest Policy, Mike Rowland suggested no changes were required. This was proposed by Diana Edwards and seconded by Mira Nichols. 

	
	Resignation of Committee: The Committee resigned en bloc. 

	8.
	Election of new Committee: The Committee was re-elected en bloc with the exception of John Horsfield. We intend to employ John’s decorating and maintenance skills in future, and his resignation as a Trustee will enable us to remunerate him. 
The Committee thanks Sisse McCall for generously providing refreshments this evening. Sisse proposed a toast to David Wallace who had introduced the tradition, and thanked Mike for another year of hard work.
Anne Catchpole
Honorary Secretary
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